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Moderator’s Closing Remarks for IAP Peer Review of Brunei Darussalam

SOM I, Singapore

February 13, 2009

First, let me express my gratitude to all participants for your contribution to today’s IAP Peer Review Session on Brunei Darussalam. I would like to express my appreciation to the two independent experts, Mr. Malcolm Bosworth from Australia, and Dr. José Luis León-Manríquez from Mexico, for their dedicated efforts on the comprehensive report. I would also like to thank Mr. Dato Paduka LIM Jock Hoi and his team for their presentation and clarification concerning all those questions. My appreciation also goes to the APEC Program director, Ms. Irene Susan B Natividad, for her preparatory work for the whole Peer Review process. All your efforts contribute to the fruitful discussion today.
Back in 1994, APEC economies agreed on the ‘Bogor Goals’. The overall objective of the IAP Peer Review process is to ensure continual progress in this regard. Today’s review illustrated that Brunei Darussalam has made continuous remarkable progress towards achievement of Bogor Goals in each area. Brunei Darussalam is well advanced in observing its Bogor tariff commitments, with the average Most-Favored-Nation (MFN) tariff falling to 3.6%, tariff discrimination against imports removed and tariff transparency and predictability enhanced. In services area, developments have also been witnessed in Brunei Darunei Darussalam with the corporatization of telecommunications and increase in number of financial firms entering the market. The customs procedures continue to be streamlined and improved. As the review indicated, all of these substantial improvements have been helpful in enhancing efficiency, encouraging competition and improving business environment, which makes a significant contribution to Brunei Darussalam’s overall economy growth.

Another objective of the IAP review is to identify areas where further improvements can be made in member economies’ way to achieve Bogor Goals. The report has identified a couple of areas where APEC members believe Brunei Darussalam might have room for improvement, relating to high average bound tariff rate, etc. 
As a comparatively small but open economy heavily dependent on resources, continuous economic structural reform and commitment to open trade and investment are essential for Brunei Darussalam to keep its comparative advantage and achieve sustainable development. I am confident that Brunei Darussalam will maintain its impressive progress towards the Bogor Goals and continue to be an active player in regional economic integration.

Thanks.
